
 

the school band led by Mr. Thiel, 
and the choir led by Mr. Soria- 
Faust, were enjoyed by all. Students 
Carter Seggers, Logan Gressmire, 
and Grace Coughlin from the middle 
school along with Zoe Parsons,  
Emma Slusser, and Jake Friel from 
the high school read various inspir-
ing passages. Mr. Don Fry, our 

guest speaker, de-
livered an excellent 
speech that focused 
on the true meaning 
of being a patriot 
from both the dic-
tionary and through 
real life examples. 
The program then 
concluded with clos-
ing remarks by Mr. 
Owney, again 
thanking everyone 
for attending. 
 
Veterans Day is a 

time we commemorate those who 
beat the odds and gave up every-
thing they had in the name of 
peace. We remember those who 
might’ve never received a hero’s 
welcome and give them a chance to 
experience it. Heros don’t just wear 
capes, they sit right next to us eve-
ryday, going about their usual lives 
like we do. To those who did the im-
possible and fought long and hard 
throughout the 20th century to the 
present day, we at Hebron High 
School say thank you! 

We celebrate the day in which one 
of the world's most devastating and 
gruesome events in world history 
came to an end. Sometimes known 
on Armistice Day, Veterans Day is 
the day we come together and thank 
the brave men and women around 
the world for their given sacrifice to 
their nation and people. On June 28, 
1914 Archduke 
Ferdinand was 
assassinated, 
which kicked off 
the series of bat-
tles that soon be-
came World War 
I. Four years lat-
er, on the elev-
enth month of the 
eleventh day of 
the eleventh 
hour, the Allied 
Powers (United 
States, Britain, 
France, Russia, 
and Italy) forged peace with the Axis 
Powers (Austria-Hungary, Germany, 
and Ottoman Empire). On Novem-
ber 11, 2019, Hebron High School 
held our annual program, organized 
by Mr. Eriks and Mr. Straka, thank-
ing and honoring those who have 
sacrificed to serve our country.  
 
A warm welcome was given by 
Mr.Owney , thanking the Veterans 
for coming and then Rhyker Schatz 
led the crowd in the Pledge of Alle-
giance. Fantastic performances by 

Honoring Our Veterans 

I N S I D E  T H I S  

I S S U E :  

Cheer & Dance 2 

Boys Basketball 2 

Girls Basketball 3 

Wrestling 3 

Homecoming 3 

BPA Cookie Sale 4 

Mural Unveiling 5 

STUCO 6 

 Choir  6 

Kiner’s Corner 6 

 Spanish Club  7 

NHS  8 

BPA 8 

Annie Flyer 9 

The Office Art 10 

H E B R O N  H I G H  

S C H O O L  

 

H E L P I N G  S T U D E N T S  

S U C C E E D  

 

The Hawk’s News 
N O V E M B E R  2 0 1 9  V O L U M E  1 0 ,  I S S U E 3  S P E C I A L  

P O I N T S  O F  

I N T E R E S T :  

 Homecoming 

 Mural Wrap 

 Annie! 

 The Office 

ART 

 Choir 

 BPA  

 Spanish Club 

 



P A G E  2  

 

 

T H E  

Cheer and Dance 

Parents of seniors, if you are looking for 

scholarships, check out studentscholar-

ships.org, Indiana's leading source for finding 

scholarship money. It's a search engine that 

sends you scholarships that matches your 

profile. Contact the guidance office to check 

out some of the scholarships they have to offer. 

   

The Boys Basketball team starts official practice 

on November 11th.  They have five seniors re-

turning: Mike Briggs, Ethan Drook, Jake Friel, 

Rhyker Schatz, and David Steffan. Coach 

Grennes has a positive outlook for this season. 

He states, “Many players have worked extreme-

ly hard in the off-season to improve and we are 

excited and looking forward to the upcoming 

season! We are hopeful to be one of the top teams in the conference and in our 

sectional this year.” This year’s team should be fun to watch! They open on the 

road against conference rival, Kouts on Nov. 29th. The Hawks home opener is 

against North Newton on Dec. 6th. Come out and support your Hawks!  

Boys Basketball 

The dance team began practice in mid-September. The team has been 

planning routines for the upcoming basketball season. They have been 

practicing the routine created for the homecoming game, based off of 

the app TikTok, featuring famous dances from the popular site. They 

are also preparing for the Varsity boys home opener on November 

17th. The team has welcomed to the group the current cheer captains, 

Jade Olsen and Zoe Parsons, who both accepted the challenge to par-

ticipate in dance their senior season, as well as cheerleading.   

The Lady Hawks cheer team began practices with plenty of anticipation 

for the season lying ahead. During practices, they have been learning 

floor cheers the basketball games. They are also learning new stunts to 

spice up the halftime routines. They are thinking of ways to get the crowd 

more hyped up during the games so that everyone is involved during the 

events. The captains, Jade Olsen and Zoe Parsons, have been very 

busy this season so far by also deciding to become part of the dance 

team. They will cheer during the games and dance during the halftime 

shows.  
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Homecoming 

 

T H E  H A W K ’ S  N E W S  

 

 

 

 

Last year, the Hawks had their most successful season, as 
Ewan made it to state. There were many injuries last year, 
where the Hawks were down for most of the season. This 
year, they have a new coach, James Schwartz. He is very 
involved in the sport, he is willing to wrestle to help the ath-
letes, and is an all around a positive guy. Seniors, Vince 
Uribe, Matt Hansen, and Frank Zoller will work their last 
year to try and make the wrestling season one to remember. The Hawks first meet will be 
on December 4th against Lake Station, at home. Come out and support the Hawks! 

 

On December 7th, it’ll be time to Light Up 

the Night, as it is this years Homecoming 

dance theme. Throughout the 

week, we will be holding activi-

ties related to all of the classes 

individual themes. This year, our 

Homecoming Olympics theme is 

Television Shows. The Fresh-

men’s theme is Friends, Sopho-

more’s are Stranger Things,  

Junior’s are That 70’s Show, and 

Senior’s are The Office. We are 

no longer doing just floats, we 

are now decorating our class lockers as the 

theme each class has chosen.  STUCO has 

decided to make a few 

changes this year with voting 

for Homecoming Court. A 

student  has to be nominated 

and will be contacted by Mrs. 

Kurzinski. Each nominee will 

then have to campaign to 

earn a spot on Homecoming 

court. The school is starting 

to buzz with homecoming 

cheer! 

Wrestling 

Girls Basketball 
The Lady Hawks will have their first game of the 2020 season 
away against Knox on Thursday, November 7th. The Hawks 
are looking forward to starting out their season this year, with 
seniors Haley Rokosz, Sydney Earley, Sammie Davies, Kyra 
Stater, Tanner Roy, and Kyana Maldonado. Come out and 
support the Lady Hawks at their home opener against  
Andrean, on Saturday, November 9th! Pack The Nest!  
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*All proceeds go to help fund our state leadership 

conference in Indianapolis March 8-10!  
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Hebron Mural Unveiling 
On Saturday, October 26, the new Hebron mural was formally unveiled. Although it was chilly 
and raining, around one-hundred people attended the ceremony and speeches were given by 
several members of the town council and Mrs. Karen Jania, who coordinated the project. As at-
tendees were treated to donuts and coffee from Sip Coffeehouse in Valparaiso, and hot choco-
late and hot cider compliments of Hebron High School Business Professionals of America, they 
listened as Mike Reick welcomed the attendees, Mr. Jeff Nilsen  described the history and time-
line extensive project. Mr. David Peeler introduced the students who were instrumental in com-
pleting the artwork, and then Mrs. Jania told some stories about the artwork itself and how the 
artists asked for nothing for their work but some good-
ies from Subway and Dairy Queen. In addition, the town 
presented a plaque to Mrs. Jania for her work in arrang-
ing and executing the creation of the mural. Special 
guest Susan Osby, Hebron native and former Miss Indi-
ana, also attended and was visibly touched that her 
likeness is portrayed on the mural. The unveiling was 
completed with the drop of a tarp which was led by the 
students and graduates who painted the mural. The de-
tailed work of art, which features the past, present, and 
future of Hebron, can now be viewed on the northeast 
corner of Sigler and Main Streets, by the clock tower for 
all to enjoy for decades to come! Be sure to stop on by! 

  

Thanksgiving break takes place from Wednesday,  

November 27 through Friday, November 29. We at Hebron 

High School wish you and your family a most restful break 

and a very Happy Thanksgiving. 



 P A G E  5  

T H E  H A W K ’ S  N E W S  

The Hebron High School Choir performed a few songs for this years Vet-
erans Day on Monday November 11th. The performance consisted of 
three patriotic songs including American Heros, My Country Tis of Thee, 
and in combination with the Middle School for America the Beautiful. 
There were soloists, and duets that starred in some of the songs. This 
coming holiday season on December 19, the choir will be having their 
Christmas concert, shared with the band, that will consist of seven songs, 
plus a sing-a-long with the band and audience. The Choir and Band hope 
to see you in the audience to share the Christmas Spirit with them. 

STUCO 
Student Council is back in session. Leading it this year 

is President Nichole Mantai, along with Vice President 

Ellie Wagoner, Treasurer Jake Friel, and Secretary 

Alexys Rippe. All members are working hard to make the student body feel represent-

ed. Recently taken over by Mrs. Kurzinski, these members meet every Monday to 

work on the projects. Currently tackling Homecoming week, pep rallies, and more, 

these students plan and execute each step to make sure the student body enjoys their 

high school! 

 

This year’s Indiana Library Federation Annual 

Conference, held in Indianapolis, featured key-

note speaker Jason Reynolds. Some of you may 

know him for this year’s Rosie nominee Long 

Way Down, or his previous nominations for Boy 

in the Black Suit (2019) and All American Boys 

(2018).  

Mr. Reynolds has received both the Newberry Honor Award and a Printz Honor Award 

for his writings. He explained that he was actually inspired to write books by first 

wanting to become a rap artist. He said rap music was huge during that time and it 

actually inspired him to begin writing poetry. He began writing poetry at the age of 9. 

It wasn’t until later that he found a voice in story writing.  

While Jason Reynolds’ newest release is geared toward middle school readers, he has 

written many other books suited for high school readers. For a list of his books, please 

come to the library and see what this author has to offer. We’re sure you’ll find one 

that suits your interest and as always, keep reading! 

Kiners Corner 

Choir  



 

P A G E  7  V O L U M E  1 0 ,  I S S U E 3  

The 2019 BPA Regional Leadership Conference 
takes place at Kankakee Valley High School on 
December 7, 2019. Ten local schools in our re-
gion will be competing on this 
date in contests, projects, and 
events in everything from ac-
counting to human resource 
management; from pc servic-
ing and troubleshooting to 
desktop publishing; from 
medical office procedures to interviewing skills, 
and more. They will have to bring their “A” game 
and put their business acumen to the test in these 

Business Professionals of America 

Spanish Club 
El club de español, or more commonly known as Spanish Club, is here! 

Sponsored by Mrs. Summerville and the club president Matt Clark, stu-

dents gather to explore the language and culture, while having fun. Just 

recently they stayed after school for their first party, which included 

food and drink, and the Disney movie Coco. This club brings awareness 

to the Spanish culture. These members also go to an authentic mexican restaurant, learn to do 

crafts native to the culture, and come together. Vamos, a explorar la cultura española! 

categories to see who moves up in their events and 
earns a coveted place at state. Wish them luck!   
 

In preparation for State, which 
takes place in Indianapolis for 
three days in March, we are 
holding a special Cookie 
Fundraiser just in time for  the 
holidays. See the flyer in this 
publication and contact your 

favorite BPA member or Mrs. King-Licht @ 
kingl@hebronschools.k12.in.us to place an order. 
As always, thank you for your support of BPA! 

National Honor Society 
The Hebron High School NHS is very active right now. We are proud to announce that the 

Haunted House this year raised a grand total of $14,800, which is a new record! All of 

these proceeds will go towards shopping for the Angel Tree in December. We are once 

again sponsoring the Giving Tree for the Family and Youth Services Bureau. If you would 

like to sponsor a child, please stop by the library. All unwrapped gifts are due back by 

December 6th. We will also be selling Albanese Candy again this holiday season, so save 

up your money for those delicious gummies, chocolate covered peanuts, and a new 

offering this year of milk chocolate sea salt caramels! This year's proceeds will go toward 

Cindy Brown Cancer Benefit. The blood drive will be taking place on December 2nd, and we would love for 

you to come out and donate if you are able. Every pint of blood that is donated can be used to save up to 

three lives. Through the upcoming holiday season, NHS members want to thank you for your generosity and 

support of what we do for our school and community. 



 

Drama Production!  
Just a few more weeks, and the waiting will be over to see the most anticipated production 
performed by the Hebron Drama Club in a very long time!  Parents, friends, family, and the 
entire community are encouraged to come out to see ANNIE the Broadway Musical Comedy. 
The show will be held on December 8, 13, 14, 15 and will be held in the Hebron High School 
Auditorium. Time for the shows are as follows:  

Sunday, Dec 8 @ 1pm & 5pm 
Friday, Dec 13 @ 7pm 
Saturday, Dec 14 @ 3pm & 7pm 
Sunday, Dec 15 @ 1pm.  

 
Tickets will begin to go on sale on November 16th during lunch at Hebron High School for the 
students. Pricing for adults is $10.00, and Hebron students and children is $7.00. We hope 
you come and see this amazing show that no one should  to miss. See the following page of 
this publication for details on how to order tickets. Hope to see you there! 

 

 

Danielle Roeske is a graduate of the class of 2017. You might ask, why feature such a recent gradu-

ate, and what could they possibly have done in such a short time? Read on! 

ABOUT… Danielle graduated #4 in her class with an Academic and Technical Honor’s diploma. She 

was Class President,  was a member of Student Council, Business Professionals of America, and Na-

tional Honor Society.  She attended Don Roberts Beauty School through the Porter County Vocation-

al Program in her junior and into her senior year, and worked extra so she could finish early. She 

went straight to Salon 618 here in town to work as a receptionist in her senior year.   

CURRENTLY...She now owns Salon 618 North where she worked in her senior year, and she 

attends school at Indiana University Northwest for Business Administration with a focus in Mar-

keting. In addition, she owns a rental house and just bought a house for herself to fix up and live in.  

BEST ADVICE…”Change your thinking and it will change your outcomes. Your thoughts  create your 

reality, so don’t stop thinking! Practice positive thinking , act the way you want to be, and soon you 

will be the way you act.” 

“Setting goals for yourself is probably the best way to guide your future to how you want to shape 

your life. Even if you go down another path, you thought out what another avenue may have taken 

you. “   We are all so proud of your hard work and success , Danielle!  



 

 

 

 

 
 

 



Art class is on a mission!  
Are you a fan of “The Office”? Know someone who is? You’ll love what our Hebron High School Art class 

did! Students drew characters from the TV show while learning about artistic techniques. They learned 

about artistic collaboration, gridding, proportion, shading, contrast, texture, and much more.  

Our students would love to auction off this entire set of art to the highest bidder to fund a field trip. On 

this field trip, we want to explore art museums. This will be an educational opportunity for Hebron High 

School art students to go beyond our borders of Hebron, Indiana.  

Can you help us share this far and wide? Our students’ goal is to get this to reach the producers of  “The 

Office” who they believe will love their art work! Please contact gladstonel@hebronschools.k12.in.us 

with any questions. Enjoy the art shown below!  



Parents and seniors, if you are looking for 
scholarships, check out studentscholar-
ships.org, Indiana's lead-
ing source for finding 
scholarship money. It's a 
search engine that sends 
you scholarships that 
matches your profile. 
Contact the guidance 
office to check out some 
of the scholarships they 
have to offer. Also, make sure you are on 

the class of 2020 Google Classroom to stay 
updated on all the latest scholarship op-

portunities and deadlines.  
 
Also, the third quarter ends 
this Monday, so parents can 
expect to see a snapshot of 
their child’s grades sent via 
email. Time is flying by, stu-
dents, so keep up the good 
work, and seniors, keep 

those scholarships coming in. 

Hebron High School Mission Statement 

Hebron High School, in partnership with parents and the community, is committed to anticipate, recognize, and meet the individual needs of all students as they pre-

pare for their futures. 

Hebron High School Vision Statement 

It is our vision that all graduates of Hebron High School: 

Shall enter their post-high school life prepared to meet the challenges set before them; 

Shall have the resources to make themselves competitive in their chosen vocation; 

Will strive to be life-long learners. 

To ensure our vision we shall: 

Encourage and challenge each student to recognize learning as a lifelong experience; 

Furnish the tools and provide the opportunities to obtain the skills necessary for each student to work to his/her full potential; 

Assist each student to become actively involved in his/her learning experience so he/she may learn to reason intelligently, evaluate choices wisely, communicate effec-

tively, work cooperatively and solve problems creatively; 

Maintain a safe and positive learning environment where each student will develop the academic and social skills necessary to become a productive citizen. 

 

Hebron High School 

509 S. Main Street, Hebron, IN 46341 

(219) 996-4771 www.hebronschools.k12.in.us 

Guidance/Scholarship Information 


